Approved: _	January 29, 2008
	Date

## MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gary Hayzlett at 1:30 P.M. on January 22, 2008 in Room 519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Representative Pat George- excused Representative Jerry Henry- excused Representative Ron Worley- excused

Committee staff present:

Hank Avila, Kansas Legislative Research Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes Office Mike Corrigan, Revisor of Statutes Office Betty Boaz, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the committee:

None

Others attending:

See attached list.

Chairman Hayzlett opened the meeting and introduced a new committee member, Representative Ronnie Metsker.

The Chairman called for introduction of bills. John Federico on behalf of the National Vehicle Protection Ass'n. introduced a bill relating to the regulation of after-market vehicle products and services sold in Kansas. A motion was made by Representative Peck to accept this bill, seconded by Representative Humerickhouse and the motion carried.

Representative Sloan made a motion to accept four bills he wished to introduce on behalf of the automobile collision industry, seconded by Representative Ballard and the motion carried.

Representative Swanson made a motion to introduce a bill on behalf of the Riley County Commissioners and County Attorney concerning real-estate sales and private and public roads, seconded by Representative King and the motion carried.

Representative Jim Morrison asked to introduce a bill on behalf of some constituents relating to a new personalized license plate with the wording "In God We Trust." A motion was made by Representative Swanson, seconded by Representative Peck and the motion carried.

Carmen Alldritt, Director of Motor Vehicles for Department of Revenue, asked to have a bill introduced that would remove the driver control staff from the driver license management business. A motion was made by Representative Ballard, seconded by Representative Sloan and the motion carried.

Director Alldritt also extended an invitation to committee members to be judges of the new personalized license plates for 2010.

Chairman Hayzlett opened discussions on <u>SB 294</u> by asking the Revisor's Office to explain the bill. A discussion followed with committee members making comments and asking questions of Jim Hanni and Ron Gaches withAAA Kansas, Maggie Thompson of KDOT, Carmen Alldritt, Director of Motor Vehicles, and Ed Klumpp representing KS Ass'n.of Chiefs of Police and the KS Peace Officers Ass'n.

Discussions included the impact on young people working on farms, going directly to and from school, wireless communication devices, required training and experience, the burden of supervising hours and parental responsibility. This discussion will continue tomorrow, January 23, 2008.

There being no further business the Chairman adjourned the meeting.

## HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE GUEST LIST

DATE:

1-22 02	
NAME	REPRESENTING
em Homa	Segislatine - Deguest Bill
CARMEN ALLDE MIT	KDOR
KIM SCHUETZ	KDOR
MARCY RALSTON	KDAR
Jerry Heidner	KDOT
Maggie Thompson	KDOT
Jim Hanni	AAA
WavenDala	106212
Stephanie Mullholland	KIR
Stanne Wikle	KS Action for Children
Sarah Green	KHI News Service
Andrea Hartzell	KASB
LOBIHaskett	KDHE
TERRY HOLDREN	KANSAS FARM BUREAU
KEVIN GREGG	KS MOTOR CARRIERS ASSN
Tom WhITAKER	KS MOTOR CARRIENS ASSA
Sett Bothos	Kunses Shifts Acco
	· ·

## **HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE**

DATE /= 22-0P

NAME	REPRESENTING	
Tin Sullinson	KCSTAR	
David R. Corbin	K DOR	
En Kingp	KS ASSUC OF CHIETS OF PONCE  KS PETAGE OFFICERS ASSOC	